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Celebration was in the air of 
Easton on June 10th at the dedication 
of the new temple.  I sent the following 
letter on behalf of Holy Trinity.  We 
share in the joy of our brothers and 
sisters at Temple Bônai Israel. 

Dear Rabbi Hyman: 

The leadership and parishioners of The Church of 
the Holy Trinity Oxford are filled with joy at the dedication of 
the new Temple Bônai Israel and Satell Center for Jewish 
Life.  This is a celebratory achievement not only for your 
congregation, but for the whole Eastern Shore.   

We admire your vision, will, and generosity.  This 
new temple is not just a sign of new life for your congregation 
but also a beacon of hope and good will for all.  It is indeed ña 
tree of life to them who hold fast to it.ò   

Your invitation that this facility will serve a dual 
purpose as a home for your community and a resource for 
the wider community is a generous act on your part.  You are 
a wonderful, generous people and we applaud you. 

On Sunday June 10th we celebrated this occasion 
with you at our services.  In place of our usual hymnody we 
sang Hebraic hymns and were moved with joy by klezmer 
music.  In my homily I shared the following story with our 
congregation and I would now like to share it with you.   

ñAn ancient Rabbi once asked his pupils how they 
could tell when the night is ending and day on its way back.   
ñCould it be,ò asked one student, ñwhen you can see an 
animal in the distance and tell if it is a dog or a sheep?ò  ñNo,ò 
answered the Rabbi.  ñCould it be,ò asked another, ñwhen you 
look at a tree in the distance and tell whether it is a fig tree or 
a peach tree?ò  ñNo,ò said the Rabbi.  ñWell then, what is it?ò 
his pupils demanded.  ñIt is when you look on the face of any 
man or woman and see that she or he is your sister or 
brother.  Because if you cannot do this, then no matter what 
time it is, it is still night!ò    We, together with Temple Bônai 
Israel seek to ensure the light of God vanquishes the 
darkness of night.   

Peace. Shalom.  May the Almighty bless you and the 
good people of Temple Bônai Israel with peace, love, and the 
knowledge of a job well done.  May you know in your hearts 
that you are deeply loved.  A donation has been made in 
honor of your Temple to the URJôs Religious Action Center. 

 

Fr. Kevin and Barbara Visit the Diocese of NECA 

In May, while on a brief 

Sabbatical, Fr. Kevin served as 

visiting priest to St. 

Bartholomewõs Anglican Church 

in Gustavia.  While there, he and 

Barbara traveled to Anguilla to 

meet with The Rt. Rev. Errol 

Brooks, Bishop of the Diocese of 

the Northeast Caribbean and 

Aruba.  Bishop Brooks took them 

to see four of his parishes and 

the diocesan preschool.  The 

devastation from Hurricane Irma to homes, businesses, and 

churches through that part of the world was shocking.  Even 

after 8 months little reconstruction has been able to be 

accomplished.  The damage is overwhelming resources of 

funding, materials and labor.  Of the four churches visited, 

three of them suffered major 

roof and structural damage.  

The story is the same 

throughout his diocese.  

However, Bishop Brooks and 

his people exhibit great 

resilience and confidence that 

with Godõs help and that of 

their brothers and sisters 

around the world, they will re-

build and the church will 

continue to thrive.  The 

attached pictures show St. 

Augustineõs which suffered a 

complete collapse of the roof 

and wall dating from the late 1800õs.  Below the rubble are 

the remains of the youth bandõs steel drums.   St. 

Bartholomewõs suffered damage to its doors and part of its 

stone wall collapsed, yet unbelievably the wooden shingle 

roof survived!  If you wish to contribute funds to help Bishop 

Brooks and his good people, you may 

make a contribution to our Mission 

Fund.  Thank you. 
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Blessings, 

                 Fr. Kevin 



  CHEERS  

and  

APPRECIATION     
 
            

¶ Thank you to Susan Williams, Louisa & Harvey Zendt, 

Pat Martin, Nancy & Rick Richards, Jinny Monteith, 

Mary Ann Hensinger, and Anastasia Wrightson for 

assisting with the Just Once per Year Lunch Bunch 

program in June.  

¶ A heartfelt thank you to Bill Ritchie, our Jr Warden, who 

has been challenged by floods, leaks and electrical 

failures.  Bill has done a tremendous job staying on top 

of all of it.    And, no, Bill your letter of resignation will 

not be accepted.  You are doing too good a job! 

¶ Thank you to our proofreaders extraordinaire: Tot 

OõMara and Debbie Smith.  You are the Sherlock 

Holmesõ of the printed word. 

¶ Mazel tov our choir, the Delmarva Klezmer Trio, Dr. 

Cora Bruner, Gail Aveson, Melissa Slacum for helping 

us celebrate the dedication of the new temple by our 

friends at Bõnai Israel. 

¶ Thank  you to the ECW, the Chairmen and our Ushers 

for assisting with the Celebration of Life service and 

reception for Seth Shannahan Jewell.  Sethõs family are 

most appreciative of your love and care. 

¶ A heartfelt thanks from the Camp Agape team for your 

generous donations of books for the children.  They 

were overwhelmed by the extent of your generosity. 

¶ Thank you all for the donations of food to our biannual 

drive for the Talbot Back Pack program.  You have 

helped provide food for the hungry youth of this county. 

¶ Thank you to ServePro for their immediate response 

and assistance with cleaning up after our Parish Hall 

Ceiling problem. 

¶ Thank you to A & R Environmental for their excellent 

remediation work on the rectory. 

¶ Thank you to CM Johns Movers of Easton for all their 

time and effort to get the baby grand piano on itõs 

trolley. 

Blessings, 

Fr. Kevin 
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Inquiring Believers are on summer break and 

will resume in late September. 

ACTIVITIES SURVEY 
YOU are the life of our Parish.  We need YOU to offer your 

talents to serve on Committees and perhaps the Vestry.   

Each of YOU will be receiving a short electronic survey, 

to which we respectfully will ask that YOU respond and 

tell us of your background, experience and interest in 

serving our Parish.  Many hands make light work, so 

please let us know those talents you would like to share 

for the good of our Parish and the greater community we 

serve.  Watch for the Survey and be sure to respond  

 

¶ Gordon Fronk 

Habitat for Humanity ð Choptank 

 Habitat for Humanity in Talbot and Dorchester 

Counties is going great guns.  While there was a 

shortage of prospective homeowners in the pipeline 

just a year or so ago, now there is a surplus.  New 

homes are needed for these candidates.  In Easton 

three homes on Port St. are nearing completion, 

and all have been assigned to candidates.  Ground 

will be broken for two more houses soon.  Construc-

tion should begin in St. Michaels soon.  There are 

already candidates for three homes there.  Over the 

last 20 years 76 houses have been dedicat-

ed.  Surely an increasing number will be built over 

the next few years. 

 It is a pleasure for volunteers to work with prospec-

tive homeowners.  It is a great opportunity for fel-

lowship with the diverse individuals whom we not 

normally have the opportunity to know.  We would 

like to have more volunteers from Holy Trinity to 

contribute efforts to Habitat and to share in this 

great fellowship opportunity.  Volunteering for Habi-

tat has enriched and continues to enrich the lives of 

volunteers.  All skill levels are welcome.  Please 

contact Otts Schnellenberger at 

schnell@goeaston.net to take advantage of the op-

portunity. 

The Story bible study resumes on Tuesday, July 

17th at 4:30 pm. 

mailto:schnell@goeaston.net
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Potpourri 

Baptism : We 

welcomed Rob-

ert Beauregard 

Williams into 

the family of 

Christ with his 

baptism at our 

June 3rd ser-

vice. Beauõs 

parents, Jona-

than and Kate, 

were married at Holy Trinity in 2016. 

Junior Warden Report 

²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ 
Womenõs Bible Study will resume Monday, Sep-

tember 10th at 9:30 am to begin a two-part study 

on òWomen of the Bible.ó If you plan to partici-

pate, you must request a study guide no later 

than August 15th. Contact Mary Ann Hensinger 

at 443-439-6381 to reserve your Guide.  

Once again your generosity 

has made a difference!   

Thank you for your contribu-

tions to the Care Pack pro-

gram which allows over 400 

children to be fed when 

school is not in session. We 

were 

able to 

deliver 

two cars 

full of 

food! 

THANKS TO ALL!  

                                                 - Brooke Myers 

 

HAT DAY 

 

 

So Dapper! 

Being a òBritó I am obliged to talk about the weath-

er and let me start by saying the weather and the 

elements have not been kind to Holy Trinity. 

Obvious to all is the water-damaged ceiling in the 

Parish Hall caused not by the incessant rain but a 

failed drainage pan in the attic HVAC unit.  We en-

gaged a professional damage mitigation company 

to clean up the Hall and the wet insulation in the 

attic: large dehumidifier units have dried out the 

area and the ceiling is scheduled for repair as soon 

as the damaged materials have been removed. 

May be less obvious to some is that Cora was not 

able to play the Organ at some of our services and 

the heavy rain we had is to be blamed for that. The 

church basement flooded when the local water ta-

ble rose above the level of the basement floor and 

overwhelmed the sump pumps and dehumidifiersõ 

capacity. The raised humidity in the church and 

organ loft makes the organ unplayable (actually 

makes the organ sound like the bagpipes - not all 

bad!) But can also cause permanent damage to 

some of the wooden pipes and structures in the

organ.  A temporary solution was made by installing 

a commercial dehumidifier; the long term solution 

will require review and redesign of the basement 

sump pumps and installation of an appropriately 

sized whole church dehumidifier to prevent any 

future damage to our prized Visser Roland track 

organ. 

And now for some good news -Holy Trinity 

Church is blessed with beautiful stained glass 

windows mainly installed in the early 70õs by Willet 

Hauser Architectural Glass. During a recent insur-

ance review and inspection significant deteriora-

tion and damage was discovered. Thanks to an 

extremely generous benefactor we are able to re-

pair and protect the windows for future genera-

tions.  The repairs will be carried out on site by 

Willet Hauser and is tentatively scheduled for late 

July.  The work should take about ten days: there 

should be minimal disruption allowing all church 

functions to be accommodated. 

¶ Bill Ritchie 
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PARISH HALL CLEAN UP 

 

Disaster 

Averted 

as no in-

juries to 

people or 

piano 

SAVE THE DATE!! 

ECW Fall Luncheon 

Monday, September 10th @ 11:00 am 

Agenda: 

¶ Christmas Bazaar Planning 

¶ Approval of New Bylaws 

¶ Election of ECW Officers 

ECW DONATES TO LOCAL 

MISSIONS 

Our Holy Trinity ECW (Episcopal Church Women) 

organization meets once a year to discuss options and 

distribute funds to support local missions.  At the annual 

meeting in May, most of the funds raised from the 2017 

Christmas Bazaar and the 2018 Plant Sale ð totaling 

$15,500  --- were given to groups and organizations 

serving Oxford and Talbot County For more information 

about the Holy Trinity ECW and the work we do, please 

contact Sara Wangsness at 410-226-5017 or 

swangsness100@yahoo.com. 

ECW MISSION DONATIONS    2018 

   

   

Camp Agape  $1,000.00  

Camp Wright  $1,000.00  

CARE PACK  $1,500.00  

Children's Home Foundation  $1,000.00  

Mid Shore Community Media-

tion Center  $500.00  

Neighborhood Service Center  $2,000.00  

NSC - 36 West Street Project  $1,000.00  

Oxford Volunteer Fire Depart-

ment  $1,000.00  

Parish Scholarship - Natali 

Schmidt  $1,000.00  

Project Purple - Talbot Goes Pur-

ple  $500.00  

Rector's Discretionary Fund  $1,000.00  

Society of St. Vincent de Paul  $2,000.00  

Talbot Interfaith Shelter  $500.00  

Talbot Mentors  $500.00  

The Retreat House at St. Paul's  $500.00  

Waters Church  $500.00  

   

Total  Committed   5-14-18  $15,500.00  

ECW Card Ministry 

For many years our ECW members have sent cards of 

encouragement to shut -ins and those on our prayer list 

(including condolences). We are in need of a few more 

people who are willing to send these cards. Itõs not a 

difficult job and only takes about an hour a month. If 

you are willing to tke a month, please contact Ellen An-

derson (226-5188). This is a great way to express the 

support of Holy Trinity to fellow parishioners. Thank you! 


